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 The Musunkwa library which was constructed in 2012 by CRAN for 

the Musunkwa school and surrounding communities is still in a 

very good condition, and the children are using the facility. There 

are however very few books for the children to use and the Head 

teacher says that most the books are at a higher level than the 

level of the children. They will therefore need more books which 

are at the level of primary and JHS students. They are therefore 

appealing to the general public that whatever amount of money 

that can be donated to them to buy the books will be much appre-

ciated. With the computers in the school, ten are working. They 

said they will be glad to have donation of additional computers up 

to about ten or even more because the children are many. There 

are other things they need such as classroom block for their JHS 

students, teachers’ bungalows and jerseys for their sports kids as 

well as footballs and other sport kits. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The beautiful library which was constructed in 2012 is still in good condition and benefiting the 

school children. We thank our sponsors, The Trinity United Church of Wimbledon, UK for that 

wonderful support. 

 

Musunkwa School Library in Good Condition 
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“ F A I T H  W I T H  D E E D S ”  

 It is the beginning of yet another academic year and CRAN has gone to the 

aid of the needy but brilliant children on its support list. CRAN has provided 

school materials such as note books, exercise books, mathematical sets, 

pens, pencils, etc, to the children to enable them go through their academic 

year successfully.  

 

 

 

 CRAN CESS coordinator, Teye Kodzi extreme right in white and the Head teacher of the 

Okyeso Catholic School , Duakor, Mr Franci Ekor in a group picture with the beneficiaries of 
the CESS programme in that school. 

 

 

CESS Children Receive Materials and Lunch Subsidy Support 



P A G E  3  O C T O B E R  2 0 1 6  I S S U E    F A I T H  W I T H  D E E D S  

 The Gari and Corn mill project which is being sponsored by the German Em-

bassy in Ghana is about 95% completed. The project which began in April 

2016 will be completed by the end of November 2016. The project which was 

scheduled to be completed in four months is behind schedule. This is be-

cause, the project is a collaboration with the community which is providing 

the labour. They have to combine the work on the project with their farming 

activities. As a result they are not able to devote a lot of time for the project. 

The community members are also engaged in several other projects in the 

community and so have a divided attention. They have however assured me 

that they will complete the project by the end of the month of November.  

 

 
 The pictures show the main 
building to house the machines, the 
shed for the frying of the gari and the 
milling machine being installed in  
the main building. The project is 
about 95% complete. 

                           Gari and Corn Mill Project Near Completion 

 A female rice farmer using the power tiller on her farm 
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You can support our work 

by sponsoring a needy child 

Email us on 

crangh@cran.org  

 Benedicta Afram, hitherto the PRO and CESS Coordinator of CRAN has re-

signed from the organization. The resignation came at the end of September. 

She has been with the organization for a little over three years and has been 

very instrumental in the rejuvenation of the CRAN newsletter. She has also 

helped with the reviving of the CRAN website. She has been very supportive 

with all the activities in the organization especially, field work. She has al-

ways been a very serious worker who worked hard to ensure that the objec-

tives of the organization were achieved. We wish her the best in all her en-

deavors. 

 

    Benedicta Afram has Moved On  

                     

 Benedicta Afram, the former PRO/CESS Co-

ordinator 


